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FREEDOM OF INFORMATION (SCOTLAND) ACT 2002 AND THE UNIVERSITY: 10 THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW
1. FOI requests to higher education institutes have risen by over 300% since 2005. Anyone, anywhere in the world, can make a request under the Act – and the University cannot take into account the identity of the applicant. 
2. FOI gives the right to information, not to documentation - however, a request for a copy of a document will generally be a valid request for all of the information contained within that document. If you can’t answer the request because you are not sure what is being requested, you must contact the requester as soon as possible for clarification. Information cannot be deleted or destroyed after a FOI request has been received regarding it.
3. All areas of the University are subject to FOISA and have an obligation to comply with the law.  
4. All information held by the University of Aberdeen is publishable under FOISA unless a legal exemption can be applied - and if so, the reasons for this exemption must be set out in detail to the applicant.  These exemptions apply if: the information is not held; the applicant has not given further information which is reasonably required to comply with the request; a cost threshold of £600 would be exceeded in complying with the request; the request is vexatious or repeated; or an exemption (such as commercial prejudice or confidentiality) applies.

5. You may reply to an FOI as “business as usual” if you are comfortable with your response but if you are in doubt about an exemption, then please refer to Policy, Planning and Governance.
6. The University has 20 working days to respond to a request (but should be able to respond to straightforward requests as soon as possible), and this time limit starts when anyone within the University receives a request - not when it reaches the freedom of information officer or other relevant member of staff. The law does not allow extra time for searching for information.
7. If the University does not respond adequately and within a strict time-frame, the applicant can complain to the Office of the Scottish Information Commissioner (OSIC), which can impose an enforcement notice on the University – and failure to comply with this notice can be treated as contempt of court.
8. Most exemptions under FOI are not absolute – they must be balanced against the public interest in disclosing the information requested, and the law creates a presumption in favour of disclosure.
9. FOI requests can provide a useful way of auditing University procedures – they can force us to look more closely at our own practices and encourage effective information management.
10. For more information on Freedom of Information, including guidance on whether an exemption can be applied to a request you have received, please contact the Policy, Planning and Governance (PPG) team: David Blair at d.blair@abdn.ac.uk, Lorna Maguire at lorna.maguire@abdn.ac.uk, or Jennifer Sewel at jennifer.sewel@adbn.ac.uk. Alternatively, email enquiries or requests to foi@abdn.ac.uk. For any questions on the Data Protection Act 1998, please contact dpa@abdn.ac.uk or refer to PPG team.

PM_FOI Seminar_Oct 2013\2014-01-13_Pinsent Mason_FOI summary_FINAL.doc

[image: image1.jpg]